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Backqround

In October 1997 the National Committee on Foreign Medical Education
Accreditation (NCFMEA) first determined that the accreditation standards used
by the Medical Board of Dominica to evaluate the only medical school on
Dominica (Ross University School of Medicine) were comparable to those used
in the United States. During its March 2001 meeting, the NCFMEA determined
that Dominica's system for the evaluation of the one medical school in the
country remains comparable to that used to evaluate medical schools in the
United States. The NCFMEA also requested that the Board submit periodic
reports describing Dominica's continuing accreditation activities and that
Committee members observe the on-site reviews of the medical school in the fall
of 2001.

The NCFMEA met in September 2003 to review the report submitted by the
Ministry of Health and Social Security (Ministry) regarding the accrediting
activities of the Medical Board with respect to Ross University School of
Medicine. The NCFMEA formally accepted the Ministry's report and requested
that the Ministry submit a report on the Medical Board's accreditation activities for
review at the September 2004 NCFMEA meeting.

Summary of Findinqs

Based on its review of the report submitted by Dominica's Ministry of Health and
Social Security regarding the accreditation activities of the Medical Board of
Dominica, Department staff concludes that Dominica has provided all of the
information requested by the NCFMEA. Based upon the information obtained
from the Medical Board, Department staff also concludes that the country's
accreditation activities during the past year appear to be consistent with the
NCFMEA guidelines.



Staff Analysis

Overview of accreditation activities

During the year, the Dominica Medical Board conducted the following accrediting
activities:

. The Board granted final approval of Ross University School of Medicine's
2003 change of ownership. The final approval was granted after a site
visit was conducted in October 2003 to determine whether the school's
operation under new ownership complied with the Board's "Standards and
Procedures for Certification of Medical Education Programs" (Standards).
The visit was required before the final approval could be given. Two
teams took part in the overall visit process. One team went to the campus
on Dominica on October 14, 2003. The other team went to the school's
administrative office located in Edison, New Jersey, on October 20,2003.
Dr. Dorian Shillingford, Chairman of the Dominica Medical Board, took
part in both visits.

. The Board also assessed whether the school's medical education
program complied with the Dominica Standards based on site visits to the
school'smaincampusin Dominicaon February10-12, 2004 and to its
"Fifth Semester Program" in Miami, Florida, on March 15-17,2004. Dr.
Shillingford also was present on both of these visits.

. Site visits were conducted in May 2004 to the school's clinical sites in
Chicago at Jackson Park Hospital and St. Anthony's Hospital. Also in May
2004, site visits were conducted at the following clinical sites: Huron
Hospital in Cleveland, Bergen Regional Medical Center in New Jersey,
and Rochester General Hospital in New York. All the visits to the clinical
sites included the presence of Dr. Shillingford.

Laws and Requlations

Dominica notes that there have been no changes to the laws or regulations that
would affect the accrediting activities of the Dominica Medical Board.

Standards, Processes and Procedure

Last year the Board noted that it began work on developing an accreditation
checklist on-site evaluators can use that. That checklist was adopted and used
by the site visitors, and is appended to the site visit reports as Exhibit H.
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